April 2023

Wildlife report
The English or “Grey” Partridge is one of our most threatened birds. They are ground nesting and thus in danger from predators, particularly Badgers who are very partial to their eggs. We still have a few on the farm and this year Lewis has been able to feed a covey on Whitehall Common and hopefully this will put them in good condition for breeding. It is thought that both the Cock and the Hen brood nests, one each and in a very successful season, they may rear as many as 15 young .between them  If one of the nests gets predated, then there is a chance of a smaller brood surviving.
Farming report
This has been one of the driest months of February on record. Farmers and growers in Europe are getting very worried about the prospects for food production. In addition  Snow fall in the Alps has been lower than usual and this means that the snow melt that supplies rivers like the river Poe in |Italy during the Summer, will be much less than usual. Salad and vegetable crops need a lot of water and there will be restrictions and shortages.

Here on the Farm, the dry spell has been an advantage as we have made really good progress with our field work. All our Spring sown crops of Barley and Oats are in the ground and went in under very good conditions. Winter sown crops have had their first dose of liquid Nitrogen fertilizer. Andrew has included a cocktail of Molasses, Humic acid and Molybdenum with the Nitrogen. Molasses softens the effects of the Nitrogen on the crop leaf and with the Humic acid it combines to make the take up of Nitrogen more efficient so that we can cut the rate by up to 30%.. This is particularly important as the cost of Nitrogen fertilizer has gone through the  roof. Molybdenum is an essential trace element for plants. It is good for protein production and also benefits the soil bacteria.  Any necessary herbicide spray has been applied. The result of all this is that our farm is looking pretty good at the present time. We are having another go at growing linseed this year. Last year was very poor, probably due to dry conditions at the time of germination, but we did get enough seed so that we can grow it again, this time at a heavier seed rate to give the crop more chance. The Linseed will be grown on Bell Field which is the one between the Bell and Stoopers Hill. If all goes well it should produce a field of really beautiful blue flowers before setting the seed for harvest. 
Andrew and Ian have been busy in the woods. A number of older trees have fallen over and they have been cut up for fuel. A large tree had fallen across one of our woodland rides and it was a good job to have that cleared away.
Garden report
I dug the last of our leeks during the first week of March and now the ground has been sown with Spring Broad Beans. I have been buying my garden seeds from D T Brown for all the time that I have been growing vegetables and this year I was disappointed with the quality of the seed beans. I hope that they will be alright as my Winter sown beans have been very hard hit with the cold weather and the crop will be small this year. The cold weather has completely killed my Winter sown lettuce, the first time that this has happened.
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